
Nashua Cemetery Association Annual Report - 2019 
 
Trustees:  
Mary Beth Restivo (Chair), Kevin Murray (Treasurer), ​John McCannon (Secretary), Moe 
Daniels, Sharon Machado 
 
A small  retaining wall was built within the Memorial Garden to keep dirt and mulch from 
covering the plaques.  Trustees are pleased with the work Treff Sage did noting the wall 
blends in with the rest of the Garden.  
 
The traditional Fall cleanup in November was postponed due to snow.  We did 
accomplish a Spring cleanup in April. Many thanks to those who came out in spite of the 
threat of rain to help gather leaves, crab apples and fallen limbs.  
 
During the year, a small tree fell and luckily did not damage any of the nearby grave 
markers or headstones (nobody was there, so did it make a sound?).  Trustees are 
working with an arborist to assess the health of all the trees within the Cemetery. 
 
Flags were placed on veterans’ graves in November.  We will be doing the same for 
Memorial Day.  Updated maps have been created to assist with the placement. 
  
A Memorial Garden service for Carol Lasselle is scheduled for June 1st.  
 
We are exploring the possibility of a Cemetery Tour conducted by Alan Manoian. 
 
A Treasurer’s Report will be submitted before the Annual Meeting. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Beth Restivo, Chair 
Nashua Cemetery Association 
 
 
 
 



NASHUA CEMETERY ASSOCIATION 
May 1, 2018 - April 30, 2019 Report 

 
CHECKING ACCOUNT TRANSACTIONS 
 

Beginning Balance 5/1/18 $ 12266.05 
 
INCOME 

Invested Funds $   7384.56 
Sales  
Donation 
Liquidation of Principal 
 

TOTAL INCOME $ 7384.46 
 
EXPENSES 

Normal Grounds Maintenance $ 7795.00 
Supplies 
Audit Documentation $  135.00 
Equipment 
Fence Painting 
Stones / Plaques $  200.00 
Wall Repairs $ 1000.00 
Plumbing 
Trees $ 1775.00 
UU Church Donation (Fall Cleanup)  

 
TOTAL EXPENSE $ 10905.00 

 
EXCESS OVER EXPENSES $ (3520.24) 
 
ENDING BALANCE (04/31/2018) $ 8745.51 
 
 
 
 


